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December 2015 

It is a genuine privilege for all of the staff at Sir William Robertson to teach, support, inspire and 
learn with and from your children.  To put it another way, we do the best job in the world because 
we have the day-to-day opportunity to nurture the talents of your children and to celebrate and 
reward their successes.  There is no greater reward for a teacher or member of the support staff 
than to see children develop and flourish during their time at the school. 

On this theme of recognising and rewarding success, it was a pleasure to welcome local author 
Jackie Buxton to school on 24

th
 November as the Guest of Honour at our Upper School Awards.  

Her journey to become a published author whilst battling considerable personal adversity ï in 
terms of her health and family circumstances - was inspiring and humbling in equal measure, 
demonstrating what can be achieved if you single-mindedly pursue a dream.  All of the pupils who 
received awards at this event richly deserved the recognition they received and we are proud of 
them - as we are of each and every one of our pupils. 

 

 

 

 

As I reminded parents at this Awards Event, our GCSE results in 2015 place us amongst the top 
6 non-selective schools in Lincolnshire and perhaps more importantly, one of the most rapidly 
improving schools in the county.  Of the 94 Lincolnshire secondary schools in the DFE Perfor-
mance  Tables, only 5 schools improved their 5 or more A*-C grades (including GCSE English 
and Maths) from 2014 to 2015 by a greater margin than Sir William Robertson Academy. 

Our improvements in results have been no accident: they have come through a relentless focus 
on each individual child.  We make sure that our pupils receive the best possible teaching and 
insist that each pupil delivers their best in each area of their study.  This personal knowledge of 
your children is vital and is assisted in part through being a relatively small school.  We have de-
veloped excellent guidance and support systems which enable us to know all of the children per-
sonally.  They are not numbers on a spreadsheet at Sir William Robertson, they are unique indi-
viduals with their own distinctive strengths, interests and skills that we can develop.  Strong 
teacher-pupil relationships continue to lie at the heart of our success.  We all know from our own 
school experiences that we learn most from teachers that we like and respect and we try never to 
forget this in all that we do. 

These excellent relationships are often commented upon by visitors to the school.  I see this reg-
ularly when I observe my colleagues teaching and I hope this is confirmed when your children tell 
you about their school day.  Nowhere are these great relationships more apparent than in key 
school events like the school production.  Beauty and the Beast is due to take to our stage shortly 
and is certainly not to be missed!  Tickets are selling fast, but if you are fortunate enough to at-
tend you will see very clearly what makes this school unique and very special. 

If I do not have the opportunity to speak to you personally before we break-up for Christmas, best 
wishes for a joyous and safe Christmas and New Year. 

 

Mark Guest, Headteacher 
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Peer Mentoring 

Since September our newly appointed Senior Prefects have been settling into their roles. A major part of this 
has been to complete their Peer Mentoring training. During the training period, the prefects have attended 
weekly sessions to learn about the skills needed to be a Peer Mentor and have had the opportunity to practice 
these skills by taking part in group activities. 

 

The Prefects have worked extremely hard and have all successfully completed their training. They are now able 
to put their skills into practice by supporting younger members of our school. They do this through weekly one 
to one meetings with Year 7 and 8 pupils. 

 

The early years of secondary school can be a difficult time for some students and the support, advice and un-
derstanding from our experienced older student makes a real difference. They can help build confidence and 
resolve issues or just be someone that can listen and a familiar face to approach if needed.  

 

Thank you to the prefects for the work they have completed so far this year.  

 

Molly Burgess, Erin Draper, Rebecca Dwane, Jack Fawkes, Kelly Hardstaff, Charlotte Johnson, Harriet 

OôLeary, Curtis Taylor, Millie Randall, Beth Roxby, and Alisha Smith.   

 
Miss E Baker  
Learning Mentor 
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Academic Mentoring 

Since the start of October, thirty two dedicated Sixth 
Formers have been using one hour a week of their 
enrichment time to pass on their knowledge and ex-
periences to some of our Year 11 pupils. 

With the support and guidance of subject teachers, 

the Sixth Formers have been spending time helping 

the Year 11ôs in a way best suited to them individual-

ly. For some this has been completing extra work in 

the subject or making a start on their revision. For 

others it has been helping them prepare for recent 

assessments. Due to the number of Sixth Formers 

taking part this year we have been able to offer this 

type of mentoring in a wide range of subjects includ-

ing Art, English, Geography, German, History, Maths, 

Media, PE and Science.  

We believe giving pupils the opportunity to share experiences and help each other is a really positive way to help 

empower them, develop good communication skills and build a feeling of community within the school. It is won-

derful to see confidence in both the Year 11ôs and Sixth Formers growing with each session and to see our Sixth 

Formers inspiring our younger students to try and reach their full potential.  

We would like to take this opportunity to thank the following Sixth formers for their work as Academic Mentors so 
far this year.  

Ikra Ali-Khan    Emily Andrew  Elliot Barkham  Jazz Brown  
Kathryn Burrows  Oliver Cann  Joseph Colehouse Sophie Corby  
Kean Cuff   Daniel Fawkes  Joseph Haggo   Bethany Hassall            
Kieran Howard               James Johnson              Joshua Kilcullen Aisha Mamad 
Mikael MacLean-Goodrich          Niamh McCarthy  Keshia Milne            Megan Milner     
Lucy  Newbutt                  Emily Parker    Rebecca Parker  Thomas Priest       
Eloise Richardson            Emmah Sahall   Adam Saxby              Sarah Squires     
Jordan Thorsen              Kenya Watson   Luke Wilcox                  Joseph Wynn Jones 
   
Miss E Baker 
Learning Mentor 
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Hopefully Year 11s have already applied to Sixth Form but if you havenôt you still can.  Below is a reminder of the 
procedure. 

 

Applying to Sixth Form FAQs:  

¶ Applications should be completed and handed in to Mrs Brewer by the end of November. Applications can 

be made after this date but the option blocks will be fixed by that point and not all subject combinations will 
be available 

¶ Students should initially choose 4 subjects to study in Year 12. Depending on results, they may only be en-
rolled on 3 subjects in September 

¶ Students wishing to follow the full Level 3 Extended Diploma in BTEC Sport or Cache only need to put this 
one option on their application (since these courses are equivalent to 3 A-levels) 

¶ However, students can also choose the Subsidiary Diploma in BTEC Sport or Cache as a single subject to      
go along with 3 other AS levels 

 

A copy of our new Sixth Form prospectus can be found on our website or hard copies are in Reception. 

 

21 Academic Subjects PLUS 

Introducing our new vocational courses for September 2016! 

BTEC Level 3 in Sport (see page 9) 

CACHE Level 3 Award in Health and Social Care (see page 5) 

Study these courses full time to the equivalent standard of three A Levels and progress to Higher Education Or 
Study for a certificate equivalent to one A level alongside your other A Level subjects. 

 

Mr Mann, Head of Sixth Form 

              Sixth Form Applications 
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Year 13 Geography Residential Trip 

From Mon 30th November to Thursday 3rd of December the 
Year 13 Geographers (Charlotte King, Libby Arnold, Jo Maloney 
and Will Gowshall ) visited the Cranedale field centre near Mal-
ton in North Yorkshire.  

Despite the weather much fun and valuable learning was had by 
gathering flood data for the River Derwent. We also visited Scar-
borough to measure how the weather changed as we travelled 
from the countryside to the town centre. The visit was led by Mr 
Roberts (on his final fieldtrip at SWRA) and Mrs Pearce. 

 

Mr Roberts 
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SWRA Welcomes Local Author to Celebrates Awards 

Sir William Robertson Academy welcomed locally raised author, Jackie Buxton as its guest of honour at its Up-
per School Awards Ceremony on Tuesday 24th November where the school celebrated the success achieved 
by individual pupils in last yearôs Year 9 and Year 10.    

 

Jackieôs book Tea and Chemo, óFighting cancer, living lifeô was launched on 23rd November published by Ur-
bane Publications.  Her fictional novel, Glass Houses will be published in June 2016 and her second novel, 
Misguidance, is in progress, both of which have been winners or runners up in The Oxford Editors annual and 
the Writersô Billboard monthly first chapter competitions.  Jackie is a teacher of creative writing in adult educa-
tion, an official judge on BBC Radio Twoôs 500 Words competition, editor of short stories and novels, a keen 
blogger and book reviewer for regional lifestyle magazine, Chase.   

Jackie helped present pupils with their subject awards of gift vouchers recognising their progress and achieve-
ment through the year before going on to present a number of trophies for outstanding achievement.  Jackie 
addressed the audience of almost 200 people taking them through her journey of never giving up on her dream 
of becoming a published author. 

 

Mr Mark Guest, Headteacher commented: ñIt was a privilege to welcome Jackie to the school.  Her address to 
students and their families was captivating and most inspiring, charting her journey on becoming a published 
author.   It was a memorable occasion celebrating the hard work and achievement of our Upper School stu-
dents over the last academic year.ò 

 

Musical entertainment was provided by Sixth Former, Tom Lane who sang a song from the schoolôs production 
of Beauty and the Beast.  

All the profits from Jackieôs book óTea & Chemoô are going to Cancer charities close to Jackieôs heart. 

Jackie Buxton pictured with 
her book óTea & Chemoô and 
award winning SWRA stu-
dents: L-R 

Ewan Armstrong from Balder-

ton, Harriet OôLeary from Cay-

thorpe, Jackie Buxton, Molly 

Burgess from Navenby and 

Millie Randall from Wellingore. 

Her fictional  

novel  out  

June 2016 
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Jackie pictured with Alisha Smith 

from Balderton with her special 

award for Music.  L-R: Alishaôs 

Mum, Sharon Langsdale, Jackie 

Buxton, Alisha Smith and Mandy 

Moran, Vice Chair of Governors. 

Jackie talking 

about her journey 

on becoming a 

published author. 

Our Award winners included: 
 

Mary Booth Award (Spoken English) 

MFL Award - Outstanding Linguist 

Matthew Young 
 

 

Alan Brown Award (P.E.) 

Eric Hall Award 

Katharine Bradford 
 

John Hammond PE Award 

Curtis Taylor 
 

 

Darren Donoghue Award (S.E.N.) 

Philip Balicki 
 

 

Janet Morton Cup (Food Technology) 

Madeleine Bartlett 
 

 

Iain Pellett Award (Services to School Music)  

Alisha Smith 
 

 

Mrs Lawson Art Award 

Brendan Foster 
 

 

Ideas in 2 Action Award (D&T) 

Samuel Birmingham 
 

Textiles Award 

Megan Sharp 

 Graphics Award 

Abigail Jennings 
 

 

Science Award 

Performing Arts Award 

Martin Burton Award 

Molly Burgess 

 

Travel & Tourism Award 

Laura Pinfold 
 

Community Award 

Joseph Abelwhite 

 
 

See the website for a full list of 
award winners. 
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An amazing Ã655.00 was raised for Children in 
Need.  Thank you to everyone who supported 

our fundraiser. 

Investors in Education Awards Ceremony 

The Educational Business Partnership (EBP), who undertake all our 
work experience health and safety assessments, held their annual 
Investors in Education Awards Ceremony at The Showroom in Lin-
coln on the 10

th
 December. 

These awards are given to a select number of employers each year 
who have gone above and beyond what is required of them to en-
gage and inspire our young people. 

The guest speaker for the evening was Mr Burton, the innovative and 
inspiring teacher who featured on Channel 4ôs óEducating Yorkshireô.   

Three students from our school, Rebecca Hedge in Year 11, James 

Johnson and Oliver Winter, both in Year 13, were selected to give a 

presentation on their work experience placements which was a real 

honour.  

Oliver and James talked about the benefits of their work experiences in Year 10 and 12, and what they gained 
from the different work places.  Rebecca spoke about her fantastic opportunity with Cobham Aviation Services 
Ltd, regarding going to a typically male environment in engineering and proving that women can also have a 
successful career in this industry. She also spoke about how fortunate she was to be able to complete the 
CREST award as well, undertaking an investigation based on waste products of cars and aircraft. 

CREST is a UK Award Scheme recognising success, building skills and demonstrating personal achievement 
in STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) project work. 

All three students were brilliant showing confidence at such a daunting ceremony where over a hundred  busi-

ness personnel were present.  They excelled in their presentations and were a pleasure to watch. Mr Mann, 

Miss Baker and Mrs Morton were extremely proud of all of them and they were a credit to themselves and to 

our school. A wonderful evening of celebration! 

Mrs Morton, Work Placement Co-ordinator 
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New BTEC Sport Course from September 2016 

Starting from September 2016 the PE Department at SWRA are excited to announce the launch of the new BTEC 
Level 3 National Extended Diploma in Sport.  Throughout  KS4 & 5 pupils enjoy their lessons and by the end of Y11 
achieve some of the highest National grades.   
 

Last year 97% of our students attained A* - C grades at GCSE PE which put us in the top 2% of schools nationally.   
Each year many of our students go off to College to undertake the BTEC Level 3 course in Sport. We are now de-
lighted that this course will be run by the PE staff at  SWRA and we look forward to teaching our pupils this course 
from September. 
 

Mr K Symmons 

Sport News 

  Year 9 Basketball Year 9 Basketball Results 

 

SWRA 4 - 8 Priory Ruskin 

SWRA 8 - 6 St Georgeôs 

SWRA 0 - 28 Carres Grammar 

SWRA 14- 6 St Georgeôs 
 

Well done boys! 

 

Mr Quincey 
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The Team: 

Connor Jackson 

Joao Stark 

Dylan Mercer 

Alfie Cornish 

Zak Spencer 

Jack OôMalley-Dempsey 

Lee Bussell 

Lewis Hobbs 

Mackenzie Ranshaw 

Joel Ayers 

Tom Price 


